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June 9, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the International Federation of Professional & Technical Engineers, Local 17 collective bargaining agreement for the period of May 1, 2010, through April 30, 2011.  This agreement covers approximately 472 employees in the Department of Development and Environmental Services; the Department of Executive Services; the Department of Natural Resources and Parks; and the Department of Transportation.

Employees in this bargaining unit are responsible for performing professional and technical work within the Department of Development and Environmental Services; the Department of Executive Services; the Department of Natural Resources and Parks; and the Department of Transportation.
The classifications within the bargaining unit are diverse and include Engineer, Engineering Technician, Environmental Scientist, Project Program Manager, Code Enforcement Officer, Permit Review Coordinator, General Inspector, Plans Examiner, Site Development Specialist, Fiscal Specialist and Administrative Specialist.
The parties agreed to extend the collective bargaining agreement for a period of one year.

This agreement includes a cost-of-living reopener.  This means that the issue of cost-of-living for 2011 will be bargained with the union once the county has determined its position on cost-of-living increases.
This agreement preserves several longstanding efficiencies, including a mediation option to litigation for the resolution of grievances, a requirement that notice and an opportunity to resolve the complaint be provided to the county before it is filed with the Washington State Public Employment Relations Commission, and some flexibility in scheduling work hours.  Additionally, this agreement includes no set cost-of-living formula, but preserves for King County the opportunity to bargain the issue of 2011 cost-of-living.
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Labor Relations Manager, at

206-296-4273, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Patti Cole-Tindall, Labor Relations Manager, Office of Labor Relations
